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Dear Parents and Carers of children in Years 1 to 5 

 

As part of your child’s outdoor and adventurous strand of their P.E. curriculum, the school has arranged for 

each class to take part in an exciting day at Hothersall Lodge, a Lancashire Outdoor Education Centre.  

On the day, the children will enjoy activities such as canoeing, climbing, caving, archery and team building 

challenges.  All of these events will be led by qualified instructors from Hothersall Lodge and will be age 

appropriate. You will be pleased to learn the cost of the day, including travel, will be funded by the school’s 

P.E. Sports Premium Funding.  Each class will enjoy a full day at the centre which will take place week 

beginning Monday 29th April.  Please make a note of the day in which your child’s class will be attending: 

 

Monday 29th April – Year 1 

Tuesday 30th April – Year 2 

Wednesday 1st May – Year 3 

Thursday 2nd May – Year 4 

Friday 3rd May – Year 5 

 

On each day, the children will travel by coach, leaving at 8:30am and returning to school at approximately 

4:30pm.  These times will allow the children to get the maximum amount of learning experience and 

excitement out of their day.  Please arrive at school at 8:15am for registration on the day of your child’s 

visit.  

 

On the day your child will need to wear their school tracksuit and P.E. kit.  They will definitely require a coat 

and footwear which has a good sole.  We also ask that they bring with them a complete change of clothes 

and footwear should any items that they are wearing get wet.  This is purely precautionary due to weather 

and we don’t intend to get wet as the canoeing is aimed to be a ‘dry session’. 

 

Unless you are eligible for a free school meal, please send a packed lunch in a named bag, the Hothersall 

Lodge staff will include breaks during the day when they will provide drinks. 

 

Although this is a compulsory part of your child’s P.E. curriculum you will need to return the Form 3B Parental 

Consent for Type B visits which you will find in your child’s book bag this afternoon and return it school by 

Friday 26th April. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to get in touch.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Mr Barnes-Gray 

P.E. Subject Lead 
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